
Early Calgary Street Names 

In 1904, the city of Calgary replaced most of its colorful street names downtown 

with numbers, a process which had first begun in 1893.                                                                                                        

But in 1910, the policy was revisited, at least for the new suburbs then being 

annexed. (Those suburbs are now considered "inner-city".) That year, the City 

Engineering Department produced a new map containing street names for all the 

city suburbs, some of which had originated with the developers of those suburbs. 

During 1910, some of the names actually made it onto city sidewalks, and the 

Lincoln Avenue stamp on 7th Ave and 1st St NW is a perfect illustration.                                                   

Very shortly after that, though- in 1911- 160 residents of Crescent Heights 

petitioned the city with a request that street numbers rather than names be used 

there. Perhaps they were concerned about more spelling errors! The aldermen 

acceded, and alderman J.G. "Gravity" Watson further opined that "if it is the 

intention to change the names of the streets there, I think it should be done all 

over the city". And so, official city policy soon after reverted to that of 1904, 

although there were neighborhoods with many exceptions, even then.                                                              

Later on, in the post-WW2 era, street names could once again be seen- this time in 

the new "baby-boom" suburbs- and the naming continues to this day.  

 



Here's the 1911 Herald article describing the Crescent Heights petition against 

named streets, and the aldermanic reaction. 

     



Not only were most of the street names removed- except where terrain or other 

circumstances made numbers impractical- but it was decided to move the 

north/south divider north of the Bow. This meant that parts of Kensington and 

Riverside/Bow Park, for example, were henceforth to be considered part of 

southwest and southeast Calgary respectively. Kensington Road became Centre 

Avenue, and there was a Centre Avenue in Bridgeland as well.   

 

This state of affairs was confusing, but persisted for a surprising length of time. 

Finally, in 1925 at the request of the postmaster, some of the street names began 

to return. In Kensington, the avenues south of Centre/Kensington Road were given 

new names which saved the city the task of completely renumbering those streets 

north of Kensington Road. Alderman Peter Turner-Bone- a Scotsman- was tasked 

with producing new Scots names for the avenues south of Centre Ave in 

Riverside/Bow Park. One of the oldest street names in the area- Meredith Road, an 

1891 CPR name- was then reintroduced.  

(See Jun 23 1925 newspaper clipping below.) 



  

A September 1925 Herald clipping- below- mentions the names selected for 

Riverside/Bow Park. Also appearing below is a photo of an old sidewalk section 

found in the area. It had been poured in 1913 when what’s now McDougall Road was 

considered southeast Calgary. City crews later (inelegantly) attempted to rectify 

matters by pouring asphalt on the “east” indicator. 



   

 

    


